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Amnesty International

Blackheath and Greenwich

Newsletter 
March 2021
Group Meeting Tuesday, 9.03.2021
1. Introductions, Apologies, appointment of Newsletter Writer.  
Roger was appointed Newsletter writer. 
We welcomed 5 new members: Anne, Illona, Marcia, Miles and Naz together with our speaker Cllr. Adel Khaireh.
2. Matters arising from the previous meeting
There were no matters arising.
3. Cllr. Adel Khaireh gave an interesting overview of the situation in Greenwich regarding Black Lives Matter.
Adel has a long record of community activism although he was only elected to Greenwich Council in 2018 and to the cabinet post for Communities, Culture and Equalities in May 2020.

He found that there was a lengthy history of distrust between Black and Minority Ethnic community groups and the council. The murder of George Floyd and the subsequent impetus of the BLM movement has proved a catalyst for change. 

Adel hosted a Zoom meeting attended by 70 BAME members of community groups. Funding is a major challenge for these groups who do not have the time or experience to prepare bids for funding from outside agencies. Adel has managed to persuade the council to appoint an officer to support community groups and advise on bid preparation. This two year post begins on April 1st.
Another outcome of this meeting is the development of an Equalities and Equity Charter which 800 people contributed to and will soon be adopted by the council. Rachel circulated it on 9 March. It is intended not just for the council but also for all employees and partner bodies. It challenges all forms of discrimination and bullying.
Adel is committed to regular meetings with community groups not as in the past when they only took place after a critical incident. 

He believes that a cultural shift is taking place in the council, not only because of BLM but also because of a new council leader and the election of several new councillors and the appointment of new senior officers.

The group enthusiastically welcomed this overview and raised various points, in particular how to attract more younger and BAME people to Amnesty. Adel and group members felt that so many people are struggling to survive, often with 2 or 3 jobs in the gig economy that they have little time for volunteering. Younger people respond more to Social Media and to actions which are immediate and bring about results. There is a need to address injustices in this country as well as overseas.
Adel wants to remain in touch with our group and hopes to attend future meetings. He offered to circulate information about our group to social media groups that he is involved with.
4. Campaign Updates
China  There was no formal update but we have been thanked for the poster Angela and Graham produced for the action about Human Right Defenders in China.
At last there is condemnation of the Chinese government’s actions against the Uighurs. https://www.theguardian.com/world/2021/mar/09/chinas-treatment-of-uighurs-breaches-un-genocide-convention-finds-landmark-report
Colombia. No new report.
Myanmar. Information is from news reports, no Amnesty action at present. Despite terrible repression of protests about the army coup people are still gathering on the streets.
Iran Members suggested ideas for tweets in the countdown to Nazanin’s release which Simon promulgated. There is great concern about the possibility of a fresh trial being announced on Sunday 14th.
Action regarding Anoosheh Ashoori is on hold pending the outcome of Nazanin’s case but David Wi will maintain links with Daren and Sherry.

Dee circulated a newsletter and is preparing a letter regarding the detention of another dual national.
West and Central Africa. Geoff has already circulated information and a petition relating to Germain Rukuki who has been sentenced to 32 years in prison.  The human rights organisation he worked for was shut down by the government, and he was found guilty of various charges, including ‘attack on the authority of the State’.  He is housed in a very overcrowded prison, and his health is at risk.

He also mentioned at the last meeting a report on girls forced into early marriages in Burkina Faso.  The team is highlighting the case of 13 year-old Maria, whose father forced into marrying a man 57 years older with 5 existing wives.  Her father threatened to kill her if she refused.  After 3 days, she walked 169kms to a girls' shelter.  She was found by her father and beaten.  She fled her husband again, but this time went to the police and filed a complaint against her father.  He was required to sign a commitment not to force a further return.  Social media action is planned on this issue.

Finally, you may have seen the letters he circulated about Yahaya Sharif-Aminu, a young Nigerian singer facing possible execution.  Please feel free to send these, or let him know if you need another copy.

Mexico and Central America. Violence against women is increasing in Mexico. The Honduran Ambassador has reponded to our letters about the murder of Berta Caceres and Nina Lakhani has published a book on the subject. 

One piece of good news is that UN agencies have begun processing asylum seekers at the Mexican border.
Roger will circulate a letter about a Guatemalan activist, Luis García Monroy, who has received a death threat for defending the rights of the Xinca.
The full newsletter is attached.
    5. Letter Writing
Postage went up on 1st January from £1.42 to £1.70. Please make up postage from the £1.35 stamps and claim additional costs from David We. Alternatively 2 x 1st class stamps will do. Brigitte will supply £1.35 stamps on request.
If you write letters send information about them to David We. We can all easily do the emails on Urgent Actions
6. Future Meetings
Although St Margaret’s is hoping to reopen the crypt in April it was agreed to continue to meet via Zoom until further notice.
Next meeting April 13th. Cllr Juliet Cambell on BLM in Lewisham.

7.  Book Sale. Despite the possible relaxation of restrictions it was agreed to hold the book sale on the reserve date of September 11th. Lisa and Geoff are willing to allow us the use of their garage when we want. Because of the accumulation of books in the garages Geoff will hire men with a van and move them to Dartmouth Row and begin sorting.

8. Membership drive. A success. 14 people have expressed an interest and 5 attended tonight. Thanks to Dee and Melanie.
  AOB

It was agreed to send a letter from the group to Daren Nair expressing our regret at his resignation from the AIUK board.
Raul would like us to discuss the Alexei Navalny issue at a future meeting.

A new organisation ‘Hostage Aid Worldwide’ may be of interest to group members.
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